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Mr Ray Lawlor
Industry, Social Projects & Key Sites
NSW Department of Planning and Infrastructure
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001
11 MAR 20

ray.lawlor@planning.nsw.gov.au
Dear Mr Lawlor,

Cronulla Marina (expansion and upgrade) project (MP 06_0063)
Proposed Modification (Mod.1)

| refer to your letter dated 7 January 2014 requesting advice from the Department of
Primary Industries in respect to the above matter.

Comment by NSW Office of Water
The NSW Office of Water advise no issues.

For further information please contact Janne Grose, Planning and Assessment
Coordinator (Penrith office) on 4729 8262, or at: Janne.Grose@water.nsw.gov.au.

Comment by Fisheries NSW

Fisheries NSW has assessed the modifi catlon proposal in accordance with the

requirements of the Fisheries Management Act 1994 (namely the aquatic habitat

protection and threatened species conservation provisions in Part 7 and 7A of that

Act, respectively) and the associated Policy and Guidelines for Fish Habitat

Conservation and Management (2013) and advise:

(i) No objection to the proposed modifications

(i) However it is recommended that erosion and sedimentation control measures
are employed to mitigate turbidity related impacts on the aquatic environment.
This should include the use of sediment curtains during in water works.

For further information please contact Carla Ganassin, Conservation Manager
(Wollongong office) on 4254 5527, or at. carla.ganassin@dpi.nsw.gov.au.

Comment by Crown Lands

Crown Lands advise that they have met with Mr Bob Grounds, the lessor at Cronulla
Marina and discussed a number of issues related to the tenure over the site, and in
particular the area Below Mean High Water Mark, and the adjacent reserve.
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It is advised that Crown Lands cannot provide Land Owners Consent to the current
application until a number of issues are resolved around a potential Land Claim,
Native Title and tenure generally over the site. Crown Lands will conduct further
investigation and provide advice in due course.

For further information please contact Scott Mullen, Senior Project Manager —

Crown Lands (Parramatta office) on 9842 8345 or at:
scott.mullen@lands.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Kristian Holz
Director, Policy Coordination, Corporate Planning & Governance



